
 
 

 

 

 

 

May 2025  

St. John Lutheran “Brick” Church            (570)-547-6423  

196 Brick Church Road                                                 Email: stjohnbrick@gmail.com  
Montgomery, PA 17752                                                 Website: www.stjohnbrick.org  
  

From Jim’s Desk  
  

                                                Brothers and Sisters in Christ 

 

     Blessings from God our Father and the Lord Jesus Christ 

 

Look at what God is doing. Look at the beauty of all the new growth, Look, at the new birth, the 

flowers, the grass, the trees, the seeds you planted in your garden. It’s all God and his love for us is 

the reason we have what we have every day of our lives. 

      

On Easter Sunday in my sermon, I talked about how we let the Easter Celebration become 

something boring, because it’s the same old story. Jesus died on the cross, and in three days he was 

raised from the dead. There is nothing new happening, It’s always the same. If that’s the way you feel 

you just don’t get it. God set his son to live in this world to show you and all people how to live.” Love 

one another as I have loved you.” Jesus died on that cross for all people, so their sins can be 

forgiven. He was raised from the tomb so all believers could have life eternal with him.  

       

Jesus also instituted his Holy Supper, His Body and His Blood, so by eating and drinking his 

body and blood we are reminded of the sacrifice he suffered for each of us. When you partake of 

Jesus Body and Blood, it helps you to remember, Jesus was crucified and was raised from the dead, 

he was a servant to all. His Holy Supper will remind you to be a servant to all just as Jesus was.  

      

Many of you say, If we have communion every week it loses its importance. I Don’t understand 

how a believer can even think such a thing let alone say it. Weekly communion completes the worship 

service. Jesus’ Body and Blood sets you free to begin a new life, loving and serving God’s people.  

       

When I came here in the fall of 2021, one of my biggest adjustments was not celebrating 

communion every Sunday. IF THERE COULD BE A CHANGE in our services and we had communion 

every week I believe your faith would be stronger if you left Christ’s Body and Blood do its job. If we 

used the cup to pour the wine and Grape juice, as is the custom at Messiah, we would closely mirror 

Jesus as he shared the cup with his disciples in the upper room. This would also be less work for the 

Alter Guild ladies.  

      

I plan to schedule training in May for anyone who would be interested in taking communion to 

our homebound members. Please let me know if you are interested in service the church and God’s 

people in this way.  

      

We will be celebrating communion every Sunday during the Easter season. My sincere hope is 

you will encourage council members to authorize weekly communion year round. Yes, I know WE 

DON’T LIKE CHANGE. This change could be a positive step in your relationship with God. Yes, I said 

relationship, for that is what God wants with you, a relationship that is active every waking moment of 

your life. 

        

In closing remember:    God is Good- All the Time; All the Time- God is Good 

                           

Your servant in Christ 

                              S A M Jim  



 Worship Notes:  
As you know we use a book called Sundays and Seasons in the Church 
office. It is comprised of each years’ prayers, readings, hymn suggestions 
etc. It also gives us important people in faith and the days throughout the 
year in which they are celebrated. This one caught my eye and I thought I 
would include it even though she is Celebrated the end of April. 

 
Saint Catherine of Siena, theologian, died 1380 (April 29) -Catherine of Siena was a member of the 
Order of Preachers (Dominicans), and among Roman Catholics she was the first woman to receive 
the title Doctor of the Church. She was a contemplative and is known for her mystical visions of 
Jesus. This gift of mysticism apparently extended back into her childhood, much to the dismay of 
her parents, who wanted her to be like other children. Catherine was a humanitarian who worked 
to alleviate the suffering of the poor and imprisoned. She was also a renewer of the church and 
society and advised both popes and any persons who told her their problems. Catherine’s 
contemplative life was linked to her concern for the poor and suffering. She is a reminder that 
prayer and activism belong together.  
(This was taken right from our Sundays and Season book) 

 
A deeper look at Saint Catherine: Saint Catherine was born and raised in Siena. Even from an early age she was devote to 
God. Her pull toward God caused strife between her and her parents. She joined a female religious society around age 16. 
Catherine was well traveled, advocating reform in the form of repentance and renewal which she believed could be done 
through “the total love for God”. She wrote countless letters urging for peace and to have the Papacy brought back to Rome. 
Working closely with Pope Gregory XI she was able to accomplish this in 1377, however it has been highly debated over the 
years what role Catherine actually played in this move. In 1377 she also founded a women’s monastery. In 1378 she was 
summoned to Rome by the newly elected Pope, Urban VI. It is said she received the Holy Eucharist (Communion) almost 
daily. Catherine was a writer, writing letter and prayers all throughout her 33 years. Catherine was Canonized on June 29th, 
1461 by Pope Pius II. Later on in 1970 Pope Paul VI named Catherine a Doctor of the Church making her one of the first 
women to receive this title. Catherine is celebrated on April 29th by not only the Roman Catholic Church but also the ELCA, 

the Episcopal church, and the Church of England. She is considered the patron saint against fire, of 
illness, miscarriages, people ridiculed for their faith and nurses.  

 
Here is a book with some of Saint Catherine’s writings:  
The Dialogue of St. Catherine Of Siena: A Conversation with God on Living Your Spiritual Life to 
the Fullest (Tan Classics) 
    
 

ATTENDANCE:  
  

  Avg. 

‘24  
Avg. 

‘25  

Jan  43  38  

Feb  43  38  

Ash Wed.  36  22  

Mar  41  43  

Maun. Thur  42  24  

Easter  - /76  39/66  

April  45   37 

May  41    

June  43*    

July  45*    

Aug  38    

Sept  37    

Oct  38    

Nov  41    

Dec  39    

Christmas 

Eve  
76    

• Did not take into average 

count the Sunday we were 

closed  



 

Communion & Altar 
Committee  

  

May  2025  
Tami Mausteller and Nancy 

Jarrett  
 

St. John “Brick” Church will continue 
to live stream our Worship Service 
every Sunday morning on our 

Facebook page AND continue to upload every 
Sunday Service to the church’s webpage on the 
same day.   

It is important to 
remember that the 
ministry and the 
mission of St. John 
continues on a year-
round basis. While it 

may not be possible for all members of the 
congregation to maintain their previous 
stewardship practices during these uncertain 
times, the church strives to meet its obligations 
to the greater church and the local benevolence 
programs which rely on our support. 

  

Tithes and offerings can be 
mailed to the Church at 196 
Brick Church Road, 
Montgomery, PA  17752.  The 
continuing support of our 

mission hallmark of St. John’s tradition of 
faithfulness.  Even in uncertain times, are 
church for the world, and, these days, we need 
each other, just as world needs us.     

     
Please support our church 

by buying Weis cards. 

They are available on Sunday 
mornings before Worship 
Service.  You may also buy  

them at the church office Monday, Tuesday, 
and Thursday from 9:00am o 1:00pm.  
2025 Sign-up sheets are on the bulletin board for 
sponsoring altar flowers and Sunday bulletins.  If you 

would like to sponsor flowers or bulletins and cannot 
come to the church, please call the church office (570-
547-6423) to reserve the date you would like.  Altar 
flowers are (2) vases for $37.00 or (1) vase for 18.50 and 
bulletins are $10.00 per Sunday.   

The following Sundays are currently 

available: 

Flowers:  Bulletins:  

June 22nd June 1st 

July 6th June 8th 

July 13th June 22nd 

July 20th June 29th 

July 27th July 6th 

 

GREETERS 

WANTED 
Please see the sign up sheet 

on the board in the narthex.  

Footprints Food Pantry 71 

Bower St Ext food 

distribution dates and times  

10-2 & 5:30-6:30 the 2nd Thursday 

&  10-12 the 4th Thursday  

 *** please bring in proof of 

residency as we begin our new year***  

If unable to pick up food during distribution hours *your 

appointed proxy will need to do your pick up during the 

distribution hours and can be arranged @ the desk. We 

are available after hours for emergency situation food 

only.  Thank you for understanding.  

St. Pauly Textile, Inc.   
Here at St John Lutheran Church, we 

commonly refer to the St. Pauly 

Textile, Inc. as St. Pauly shed which is 

located in the back of the parking 

lot across from the parsonage garage.  Donations 

of good used clothing can be placed in the shed at any 

time.  It is available to not only the people of St. John, 
but also to anyone who would like to donate. The 

church is paid so much per pound for the clothing. St. 

Pauly thanks you so much for partnering with them.  

They truly appreciate all the support you continue to 

give to the clothing shed program!    

**At times the clothing donations pile up in front of the 

drop-off window and need to be moved.  A big thank you to 

Paul Pentz for overseeing this.  
 

  



AMONG OUR MEMBERS AND FRIENDS WE HAVE PRAYED FOR THIS PAST MONTH  

THIS PAST MONTH’S PRAYERS: 
If there are any prayer requests for today’s service, the prayer request book 
is found on the table at the entrance to the sanctuary. 
 

Intercessions: Kennedy Edkin, The family of Cathy Styer, Carl Bower, 
Roger Brant, Jean Ulmer, Collin Harvey,  Bonnie Ridell, John & Anna 
Murray, Donna Watts, Jodi Ellis, Trey Gresh, Dawn H, Dave Doran, Tracy 

Boyer, Erin Fox, and please pray for those afflicted with the COVID 19 virus and their families, and residents 
and staff of long term and assisted living facilities.  Finally, pray for the members of St. John’s church family 
and all our brothers and sisters in Christ.   

 
Military Prayers: CPT Jacob Umpstead US Airforce, Airman Jayce Heckman, Sheppard Air Force Base 
(Deployed to England)(nephew of Dave & Shirley Doran), Sergeant Eric Bennett Stationed at Camp Pendleton 
California, SPC Carter Temple based out of Carlisle Pennsylvania 
 

Please call the church office (570-547-6423) or email: stjohnbrick@gmail.com if you have names to add to the prayer 
list. 

Names written in the Prayer Request book will be printed in the bulletin for two weeks.  If 
after two weeks they need to be kept on the prayer list, please write their names in again. 
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Council Corner: May 2025  

  

The days and months are going faster than I can keep up. I can’t believe we celebrated 

Easter, the landscape is turning green and the flowers are blooming.  This brings my first 

thank you. Thank you to all the people who purchased Easter flowers to adorn our church. 

Also thank you to the people who ordered, picked up the flowers, and placed them in the 

church. Our sanctuary looked beautiful Easter morning. 

 

The last several weeks have been very busy at St. John. A big thank you to SAM,Jim Girven 

for all the extra services, visitations, and work you do on a daily basis for our congregation. 

You always complete the work with a smile and never say you’re tired. Thank you Jeff for 

adjusting your schedule to be available for the extra services to play your beautiful music.  

Also, thanks to Melissa, for all the extra bulletins and overhead PowerPoints that were needed 

in the last few weeks.  Dennis and Dave you were always there in the media room, thanks to 

you both for your special talents.  There are many more people that keep our church running 

from behind the scenes, we appreciate all that you do. 

 

On Sunday, May 4 at 3 pm there will be a combined meeting of the churches in the 5 Church 

Co-Op at Messiah Lutheran Church, Clarkstown.  Bishop Miller will be discussing a proposal 

for continuing ministry short-term, including ongoing pastoral leadership.  Everyone is invited. 

 

Carolyn Girard and Nancy Eck have volunteered to represent our congregation at the Synod 

Assembly in June.  Synod Assembly will be held at Camp Mt. Luther. 

 

Mark your calendar and invite your friends/family on Thursday, May 8th from 4:00 – 7:00 pm 

when St John will be hosting several Food Trucks in our parking lot. Please come and 

purchase your dinner and enjoy visiting your neighbors. This is a community outreach event. 

More details will be placed in the bulletin, newspapers, and on FB. 
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EċƚƣĲƖШ?ċǃШŔƣƚĲũŉШůċǃШőċƻĲШĦŸůĲШċŰĬШŊŸŰĲЯШĤƨƣШƣőĲШEċƚƣĲƖШ9ĲũĲĤƖċƣŔŸŰШĦŸŰƣŔŰƨĲƚгШÑőĲШŉŸƖĦĲШċŰĬШƓŸƽĲƖШŸŉШ
ƣőĲШÅĲƚƨƖƖĲĦƣŔŸŰШƚƨƚƣċŔŰƚШƨƚШċũũШǃĲċƖШũŸŰŊгШШfШƽċƚШƽĲũũрƖĲůŔŰĬĲĬШŸŉШƣőŔƚШŔŰШũċƣĲШ~ċƖĦőЯШƽőĲŰШůǃШĤŔƖƣőШ
ĦőƨƖĦőШŸƖĬċŔŰĲĬШċŰĬШŔŰƚƣċũũĲĬШƣőĲŔƖШŰĲƽШůŔŰŔƚƣĲƖЯШċŰĬШƣőĲŰШƣőĲШŉŸũũŸƽŔŰŊШĬċǃЯШƽőĲŰШůǃШőŸůĲШĦőƨƖĦőЯШ
ũŸĦċƣĲĬШŢƨƚƣШƨƓШƣőĲШƖŸċĬЯШŔŰƚƣċũũĲĬШƣőĲŔƖШŰĲƽШƓċƚƣŸƖгШШÑőĲШƓŔĦƣƨƖĲƚШŉƖŸůШƣőĲƚĲШĲƻĲŰƣƚШƚőŸƽШƓĲŸƓũĲШƽŔƣőШ
ĲŰĬũĲƚƚШŢŸǃŸƨƚШƚůŔũĲƚЯШƚƨƓƓŸƖƣŔŰŊШċŰĬШƖĲŢŸŔĦŔŰŊШŔŰШĲċĦőШŸƣőĲƖќƚШƚƨĦĦĲƚƚĲƚШċŰĬШőċƓƓŔŰĲƚƚЮШШEƻĲŰШƣőŸƨŊőШfШ
ƽċƣĦőĲĬШĲċĦőШŸŉШƣőĲШƚĲƖƻŔĦĲƚШŸŰШƻŔĬĲŸЯШƣőĲШĲŰƣőƨƚŔċƚůШċŰĬШĲŰĲƖŊǃШĲůċŰċƣŔŰŊШŉƖŸůШĤŸƣőШĦőƨƖĦőĲƚШƽċƚШ
ƣƖƨũǃШƓċũƓċĤũĲгШfŰĦŔĬĲŰƣċũũǃЯШƣőĲƚĲШƣƽŸШĦőƨƖĦőĲƚШċƖĲШǃŸťĲĬШƽŔƣőШƣƽŸШŸƣőĲƖШĦőƨƖĦőĲƚШŔŰШőŔƚƣŸƖŔĦШƚŸƨƣőĲċƚƣШ
ÂĲŰŰƚǃũƻċŰŔċЯШŉŸƖůŔŰŊШƽőċƣШŔƚШťŰŸƽŰШċƚШƣőĲШљ~ƨőũĲŰĤĲƖŊШÂċƖŔƚőЮњШШìőŸШŸƨƣШƣőĲƖĲШťŰŸƽƚШƽőŸШ
~ƨőũĲŰĤĲƖŊШƽċƚШċŰĬШőŸƽШőĲШĦŸŰƣƖŔĤƨƣĲĬШƣŸШƣőĲШƚƓƖĲċĬШŸŉШxƨƣőĲƖċŰŔƚůШŔŰШƣőĲШÖÉеШШÑőĲШċŰƚƽĲƖƚШƽŔũũШĤĲШ
ŉŸƖƣőĦŸůŔŰŊШЮШЮШЮШЮШ 

§ŰШ~ċǃШΠЯШƣőĲШΟƖĬШÉƨŰĬċǃШŸŉШEċƚƣĲƖЯШƽĲШƽŔũũШĦŸŰƣŔŰƨĲШƣŸШƚŔŰŊШŉċůŔũŔċƖШEċƚƣĲƖШ9ċƖŸũƚЯШċŰĬШљÑőĲШxŸƖĬШŸŉШƣőĲШ
?ċŰĦĲњШƽŔũũШĤĲШŸƨƖШĦũŸƚŔŰŊШőǃůŰШŉŸƖШƣőĲШĬċǃЮШШÑőŔƚШőǃůŰЯШŰŸƣШŉŸƨŰĬШŔŰШxƨƣőĲƖċŰШcǃůŰċũƚЯШŔƚШũŔƻĲũǃЯШ
ƓŸƽĲƖŉƨũЯШċŰĬШ[Ö гШ 

ÑőĲШŉŸũũŸƽŔŰŊШÉƨŰĬċǃЯШƣőĲШΠƣőШÉƨŰĬċǃШŸŉШEċƚƣĲƖЯШőċƚШũŸŰŊШĤĲĲŰШƖĲŉĲƖƖĲĬШƣŸШċƚШљ]ŸŸĬШÉőĲƓőĲƖĬШÉƨŰĬċǃЮњШÑőĲШ
ůƨƚŔĦШċŰĬШőǃůŰƚШŉŸƖШƣőŔƚШÉƨŰĬċǃШƽŔũũШĤĲШƚőĲƓőĲƖĬоƚőĲĲƓоƓċƚƣŸƖċũШŔŰШŰċƣƨƖĲШċƚШƽĲШƖĲůĲůĤĲƖШsŸőŰШΝΜаΝΝаШ
љfШċůШƣőĲШŊŸŸĬШƚőĲƓőĲƖĬЮШÑőĲШŊŸŸĬШƚőĲƓőĲƖĬШũċǃƚШĬŸƽŰШőŔƚШũŔŉĲШŉŸƖШƣőĲШƚőĲĲƓЮњШcĲШůŸƚƣШ9EÅÑ f xòШ?f?гШШ
ŰĬШƣőĲШĲƣĲƖŰċũШƚċũƻċƣŔŸŰШcĲШőċƚШƓƖŸĦƨƖĲĬШŉŸƖШƨƚШŔƚШůŸƖĲШƣőċŰШƽŸƖƣőǃШŸŉШĦĲũĲĤƖċƣŔŸŰЯШƖĲůĲůĤƖċŰĦĲЯШċŰĬШ

ƣőċŰťƚгШШ?ƖЮШ~ŔĦőċĲũШ]ƖŸƚƚШƽŔũũШĤĲШŢŸŔŰŔŰŊШƨƚШċƣШ~ĲƚƚŔċőШƣŸШƓƖŸƻŔĬĲШƻŔŸũŔŰШċĦĦŸůƓċŰŔůĲŰƣШƣŸШƣőĲШĦőŸŔƖќƚШ
ċŰƣőĲůШљÑőĲШxŸƖĬШƽŔũũШĤĲШůǃШÉőĲƓőĲƖĬЮњШШEƻĲƖǃŸŰĲШŔƚШƽĲũĦŸůĲШƣŸШŢŸŔŰШƨƚШŉŸƖШƣőŔƚШƚƓĲĦŔċũШŸĦĦċƚŔŸŰЮ 

ÑőĲШΡƣőШÉƨŰĬċǃШŸŉШEċƚƣĲƖШŔƚШůŸƖĲШƣƖċĬŔƣŔŸŰċũũǃШťŰŸƽŰШċƚШљ9őƨƖĦőШ~ƨƚŔĦШÉƨŰĬċǃЮњШШ§ŰШƣőŔƚШĬċǃЯШƽĲШƽŔũũШƣőċŰťШ
ƣőĲШĦőŸŔƖШċƣШ~ĲƚƚŔċőШŉŸƖШƣőĲŔƖШĬĲĬŔĦċƣŔŸŰШƣŸШƚŔŰŊŔŰŊШċШŰĲƽШċŰƣőĲůШĲċĦőШċŰĬШĲƻĲƖǃШÉƨŰĬċǃгШШfŰШĤŸƣőШ
ĦőƨƖĦőĲƚЯШƣőĲШůƨƚŔĦШƚĲũĲĦƣĲĬШƽŔũũШĤĲШƓŔĲĦĲƚШƚƨŊŊĲƚƣĲĬШĤǃШůĲůĤĲƖƚШŸŉШÉƣЮШsŸőŰЮШfШ?§ШċƓƓƖĲĦŔċƣĲШŉĲĲĬĤċĦťШ
ŸŰШůƨƚŔĦċũШƚĲũĲĦƣŔŸŰƚЯШċŰĬШfШċůШőċƓƓǃШƣŸШŔŰĦũƨĬĲШƚŸůĲШљŉċƻŸƖŔƣĲƚњШŸŰШƣőŔƚШƚƓĲĦŔċũШÉƨŰĬċǃЮШШ~ƨƚŔĦШ
ĲŰƖŔĦőĲƚШŸƨƖШƽŸƖƚőŔƓШĲǂƓĲƖŔĲŰĦĲШƚŸШƻĲƖǃЯШƻĲƖǃШůƨĦőг 

ÑőĲШũċƚƣШÉƨŰĬċǃШŔŰШ~ċǃЯШƣőĲШΣƣőШÉƨŰĬċǃШŸŉШEċƚƣĲƖЯШƽŔũũШĤĲШƣőĲШĦőŸŔƖќƚШǯŰċũШƣŔůĲШŔŰШƣőĲШũŸŉƣШƨŰƣŔũШÉĲƓƣĲůĤĲƖЮШШfШ
ċůШƽŸƖťŔŰŊШŸŰШŊĲƣƣŔŰŊШљƚƓĲĦŔċũШůƨƚŔĦњШċŰĬШůƨƚŔĦŔċŰƚШũŔŰĲĬШƨƓШŉŸƖШƣőĲШƚƨůůĲƖЯШċŰĬШƽĲũĦŸůĲШǃŸƨƖШőĲũƓЮШШfŉШ
ǃŸƨШťŰŸƽШŸŉШƚŸůĲŸŰĲШƽőŸШƚŔŰŊƚШŸƖШƓũċǃƚШċŰШŔŰƚƣƖƨůĲŰƣЯШƽĲќĬШũŸƻĲШƣŸШőċƻĲШƣőĲůШċƚШŸŰĲШŸŉШŸƨƖШљƚƨůůĲƖШ
ŊƨĲƚƣƚгњ 

ƚШƽĲШůŸƻĲШŔŰƣŸШƣőĲШƚŸůĲƽőċƣШƚũŸƽĲƖШůŸŰƣőƚШŸŉШƚƨůůĲƖЯШfШƽŔƚőШǃŸƨШŢŸǃШċƚШƽĲШĦŸŰƣŔŰƨĲШƣŸШĦĲũĲĤƖċƣĲШƣőĲШ
ÅŔƚĲŰШ9őƖŔƚƣг 

~Jeff Harvey 

 



To: Members and Friends, St John’s Lutheran Church 
On behalf of the Recipients, Volunteers and Board of Directors Thank 
you for your monetary donation of $162.00 received on Saturday, 
April 19, 2025. We are truly thankful for your generous support. This 
donation will help with our new walk in Refrigerator/Freezer 
expenses that will be installed this summer.  
The month of April 2025, --444 – Households received Food and 
Clothing. There was a total of (1053—Individuals.) – 293-Youth, -417-
Adults, - 343-Seniors. There were 10 new registrations in April. 

Son Light House depends on the support of the local community organizations, Churches, and 
individuals for support with Non-Perishable Food and Monetary donations, not to forget our Volunteers 
making it possible o provide this service for the many families in need during the year.  
God’s Blessings, 
Ken and Delores Frey, Directors 
Son Light House, Muncy 
 
The Montgomery  Christmas Committee would like to share our appreciation with members of the Brick 
Church for their donation to our Organization. With your support and use of space for us to turn into 
‘Santa’s Workshop’ we were able to provide Food and sacks of toys for 200 families within the 
Montgomery Area. We could not do it without you! Thank you for helping bring joy to our area families. 
With Gratitude, 
The Montgomery Christmas Committee 
 
Dear Brick Church Funeral Committee, 
Thank you so very much for serving the funeral luncheon for Cathy Styer. It 
was wonderful and very personal. I am sure it was just what she wanted.  
In Christ, 
The Rev. Emily Styer 
 
To Members of St. John, 
Thanks so much for the special Easter bag of gifts. I appreciated everything 
given to me. 
Dolores Brennan 
 
To Members and friends at the “Brick Church” 
“For I know that my Redeemer lives!” Job 19:25 
Have a blessed Easter! 
He is Risen! 
Viking and Marissa 
 
Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,  
Our family sends our greatest thank you from our hearts. Your care, love, and delivery of our mom’s 
funeral meal was absolutely amazing. Everything was so well planned and taken care of from start to 
finish. It was exactly how she has wished. Everyone was so delighted in every way possible. We are 

forever grateful for your love and blessings to us all. 
Love, 
The Schreiber & Styer Families 
 
The Styer, Goley, Schreiber families would like to thank the ladies and 
gentlemen who made Cathy’s visitation, service and celebration of life 
meal the best it could possibly be. We are forever grateful for your caring 
and thoughtfulness during this time of grieving. Everything from the 
service planning and meal preparation to the clean-up and words of 
sympathy meant more than you will ever know. 



KÀēēĴ +íĖġëÓÀĴ ÀĀÓ KÀēēĴ ĀĀíıÙĖĚÀĖĴ ġĆ Àúúˍ Mæ ġëÙĖÙ

ÀĖÙ ÀĀĴ ÀÓÓíġíĆĀĚ ĆĖ ÎĆĖĖÙÎġíĆĀĚ ġĆ ġëÙ ÌíĖġëÓÀĴ ĆĖ

ÀĀĀíıÙĖĚÀĖĴ úíĚġĚˋ ēúÙÀĚÙ ÎĆĀġÀÎġ ġëÙ ÎëĥĖÎë ĆææíÎÙ

˜ʹʸʻˡ̋ ʸʶʷ˝ Ĳíġë ġëÙ íĀæĆĖÿÀġíĆĀ ĚĆ íġ ÎÀĀ ÌÙ ÀÓÓÙÓ ĆĖ

ÎĆĖĖÙÎġÙÓː 

Graduating Students:  
If you have or know of a graduating students, 

please take a form from the table in the narthex or 

call the church office to obtain a form. Fill it out 

and have it back to the church office by May 29th. 

These students will be recognized on June 22th 

during service and will be printed in a special insert 

to the bulletin that day. They will also be featured 

in the June Newsletter! 

 
Mark your calendar for an outreach event on 

Thursday, May 8th from 4:00 pmð7:00 pm when 

St John will be hosting food trucks in our 

parking lot. The food trucks attending the event 

are Happy Family BBQ, Grab õN Growl and Taste 

Food Truck.  Come and purchase your dinner, 

sit, eat, and enjoy fellowship with your 

neighbors 

 

 

 

 

 

May Birthdays 
              Carol Grasty              4

  Peg Bryan              7 

                  Jackie Murray     13 

                  Tracy Dreibelbis              14 

                  Bill Kahler   14 

                  Donna Dershem  18 

                  Teria Brinson     23 
     

  
  May 

  Anniversaries 
Dorlan & Deborah Books  26 

Ernie & Esta Meisel   28 

  

  
  

  
  



 
Old Immanuel Lutheran Church, the "mother" church of Lutheranism in Lycoming County, will 
be holding its annual Memorial Service on Sunday, June 8, 2025, at 2:30 pm.  The Rev. Carol 
Johnson, of Redeemer Lutheran Church in Williamsport, will be leading the service. The DAR 
will be present also to formally dedicate plaques marking the final resting place of some of the 
patriots buried in the cemetery. 
 
This historic church, founded in 1791, is located at 2366 Lime Bluff Road, outside of 
Muncy.  The current structure was dedicated in 1869, and has neither running water or 
electricity. 
 
Old Immanuel closed its doors for regular services in 1920, after giving rise to 19 other 
Lutheran congregations.  Some of these have also closed their doors, such as Trinity 
(Huntersville), St. Paulõs (Millville), Germany Church (at one time known at St. Johnõs), Katyõs 
Church (at one time known as Immanuel Lutheran), Christ Lutheran (Montgomery), Messiah 
(Alvira), the Stone Church in Elimsport, and Zionõs, also in Elimsport.  Others, such as 
Moreland Lutheran (at one time known at St. Johnõs) and St. Markõs Lutheran (Lairdsville) have 
taken on new identities as they have become home to other congregations. 
Churches that have sprung up from Old Immanuel that continue with the Lutheran tradition 
include Trinity and Mount Zion, Hughesville; St. Andrew, Muncy; St. James, Muncy; Messiah, 
Clarkstown; St. Johnõs, Gordnerõs Grove; St. Johnõs (Brick), Montgomery; and Bethany, 
Montoursville. 

 

From the Secretary’s Desk  
April showers bring May flowers and suchéWell I made it through the busy 
month of April, took a small break after Easter Sunday and here we are ready to 
jump into May. I will be using May to get caught up on some things in the office and 

do some spring cleaning of the nooks and crannies in the office. I want thank you all for being 
the kind and accepting congregation that you are, it is what makes you the best church family 
to be a part of. You were patient with me through the long weeks of lent where there were 
multiple bulletins and powerpoints to create and thought I would never get it all done.  

 



UPCOMING OFFICE NOTES FOR MAY and JUNE:   
May 6th – I have an appointment first thing in the morning and will be in the office as soon as it is done.  
May 26th – I will not be in the office this day and will be picking up hours on Wednesday afternoon. 
June- will be bringing some new summer hours the plan as of now is to work Monday through Thursday 9:00am till 
noon each of those four days. Staying later and picking up Saturdays if necessary (fingers crossed I don’t have to 
do that too often over the course of the summer). 
Please be sure to check the weekly bulletin for any updates to my weekly hours.     

   

  

The deadline for the June 

newsletter is May 22nd.  
  

  

May 2025 

Sunday  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  Saturday  

      
  

 

  
 

1  
9:00am-2:00pm 
Office hours  
  
  

 2 

  
  
  
  

3  
A Variety of 

Gifts Learning 

Day @ Milton 

Lutheran 

Church 

4 
8:30am 
Worship  w/ 
Communion  
The Third 

Sunday of 

Easter 

 

3:00pm 

5-Church Co-

Op Gathering 

with Bishop 

Miller 

5  
9:00am-1:00pm  

Office Hours  

6  
10:00am-
2:00pm Office 
hours  
  

  

7  
 

8  
9:00am-2:00pm  

Office Hours  

  

 4:00pm-

7:00pm Food 

Truck Event in 

the Church 

Parking Lot 

9 
  

  

  

  

10  
  

  

  

11 

8:30am 

Worship w/ 

Communion 

The Fourth 

Sunday of 

Easter 

12  
9:00am-1:00pm 
Office Hours  

 

Bishop’s Open 

Golf Classic 

 

13  
9:00am-2:00pm  

Office Hours  

 

12:00pm Senior 

Citizens 

Reunion 

Luncheon 

 

Lutheran Day 

in the Capital  

14  
 

  

15  
9:00am-2:00pm  

Office Hours  
 

 

16  
Camp Mount 

Luther Alumni 

Work Weekend 

Starts 

17  
Son Light House 

Reserved 

Fellowship Hall 

18  
8:30am 
Worship w/ 
Communion  
The Fifth 

Sunday of 

Easter  

19  
9:00am-1:00pm  

Office Hours  

 

  

20  
9:00am-2:00pm  

Office Hours  

  

  

21  
 

  

22  
9:00am-2:00pm  

Office Hours  

Newsletter 

Deadline 

23  
  
  
  
  

24  
  

25  
8:30am 

Worship w/ 

Communion 

Sixth Sunday 

of Easter 

  

  

26  
Memorial Day 

27  
9:00am-2:00pm  

Office Hours  

  

 

28 
11:00am-

1:00pm  

Office Hours  

  

 

29 
Ascension of 

Our Lord 

 

9:00am-2:00pm  

Office Hours  

  

 

 30 

  

31 

        



  

St. John Lutheran Church  

196 Brick Church Road  

Montgomery, PA 17752  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

  
  
   
  

  

  


